NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a Meeting of the Public Works Committee on Tuesday
January 19, 2009 at 6:00 p.m. in the Fire Station Training Room, 401 E. Main Street,
Stoughton, Wisconsin 53589.

AGENDA:

Call to Order

Public Hearing Regarding Options to Eliminate Honking Horns Traveling Underneath Railroad
Overpass at Coopers Causeway & Division Street

Communications

Approve Public Works Committee Meeting Minutes from December 15, 2009

Reports

Old Business:

1. Discussion & Recommendation: Options to Eliminate Honking Horns Traveling Underneath
Railroad Overpass at Coopers Causeway & Division Street

2. Paradise Pond Update

New Business
3. Future Agenda ltems
4. Adjournment

SENT TO:

Tim Carter - Chair

Dave McKichan

Ross Scovotti

Sonny Swangstu — Vice Chair

cc: Mayor Jim Griffin
Council Members
Street Superintendent Karl Manthe (packet)
City Department Heads
City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne
Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren
Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan
Mary Gavigan, Stoughton School District
Stoughton Newspaper/WI State Journal/Capital Times
Gerald Olsen, 317 Prospect Lane - Stoughton, WI. 53589
Gary & Kathryn Peterson, 235 E. McKinley St, Stoughton, WI. 53589
Sid & Sharon Boersma, 243 E. McKinley St, Stoughton, WI. 53589

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY
COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the
elevator door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that
time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are
in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.




NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The City of Stoughton Public Works Committee will hold a Public Hearing on
Tuesday, January 19, 2010, at 6:00 o’clock p.m., or as soon thereafter as the
matter may be heard, in the Fire Station Training Room, 401 East Main Street,
Stoughton, Wisconsin, to discuss options to eliminate vehicles honking horns
traveling underneath railroad overpass. Options include: proposal to make
Coopers Causeway a one-way street, installation of traffic signals, and adding
additional signage.

Luann J. Alme
City Clerk

Published January 7, 2010

Common/lja/pubhear/coopers causeway






Public Works Committee Minutes
Tuesday December 15, 2009 at 6:00PM
Hall of Fame Room, 381 E Main St., Stoughton, Wl 53589

Members Present: Alderpersons; Sonny Swangstu, Tim Carter, Ross Scovotti, Planning Director

Rodney Scheel and Street Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent & Excused: Dave McKichan

Guests: Alderperson Paul Lawrence, Residents Katherine Peterson and Sharon Mason-Borsma

1.
2.

3.

Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Carter at 6:00 PM

Approve minutes of Meeting of November 17, 2009: Motion by Scovotti, seconded by Swangstu
to approve minutes. Carried 3-0

Communications: Manthe reported on the major snow storm and what the plan of action was for
removing snow. Manthe distributed a colored map of John’s routes for calls that the alderpersons
may receive.

Activity Report: Manthe reported: Great fall weather allowed the street crews to collect (vacuum)

all the leaves at curbside with no problems. Vacuums collected 260 loads (6,500 yards). It also helped
that the yard Waste site was open longer this year; the site now at the Street Department was open until
November 28",

Snow: 20 plus inches of heavy wet snow fell on December 9" causing many snow cleanup problems;
broken branches, downed wires, and equipment failure to deal with in addition to the snow removal that
the crew did an excellent job to get the city back to normal. Other tasks completed:

e Spray patching

Planted trees

Stump removal

Street Sweeping (in coordination with leaf removal)
Park Cleanup & Mowing

Fleet Maintenance

Carter reviewed the Yard Waste numbers for the past years and was pleased with the results of the
move. Manthe updated the Committee on the delivery of the new carts from John’s Disposal.

4. Referral from Public Safety Committee — Honking Horn at Coopers Causeway: Carter opened

the discussion stating he felt that making Coopers Causeway a one way street going North and East
might help the situation. Residents attending the meeting agreed with Carter’s idea and suggested
larger signage, traffic lights and reduced speed limits. Manthe stated that the signs are the
standard size to meet codes and estimated that the cost to install traffic lights with electricity could
be as much as $30,000.00. Swangstu questioned if anyone had considered solar lighting. Motion
by Scovotti, seconded by Swangstu to recommend to hold a special public hearing for horn
honking on Coopers Causeway on Tuesday, Jan 19, 2010 to discuss the following agenda
items — improved signage, traffic control lights, making the street a one-way street and other
ideas from the public. Motion carried 3-0.

Paradise Pond Update: Scheel discussed a response letter from the Department of Natural
Resources (DNR) dated December 4, 2009 responding to a comment letter from the City. Scheel
stated that there are still many unanswered questions about pollutant trading program, etc as there
is no program/model in place for this situation for us to follow. Scheel plans to discuss these issues
with a Wastewater engineer since these conditions are more prevalent in wastewater permits, and
continue exploring more options/solutions by talking with the DNR and Dane County. The City






needs to be able to quantify the cost related to the permit conditions before proceeding with
construction of the permanent system. Temporary pumping will be further explored, however,
language from the DNR has indicated that temporary pumping is allowed during "active
construction” of the permanent system. The committee supported this direction.

Swangstu left the meeting at this point.

Review Assessment for Retaining Wall at 1220 S Fourth St: Alderperson Lawrence stated that
this was a unique situation and brought the issue up for discussion. The homeowner has already
gone through the appeal process and now the ordinance has been revised. After discussion the
Committee felt the new procedure for assessment should be applied to this case which the
homeowner is responsible for the first four feet and the City pays 100% above four feet. Common
Council would have to act before the end of year to modify the resident taxes. Motion by Scovotti,
seconded by Carter to recommend to Common Council to apply the current Ordinance
Section 64-6 New Sidewalks (Retaining Walls) guidelines to the property at 1220 S Fourth St
with the assessment to be adjusted accordingly. Motion carried 2-0 with out a quorum.

. Discussion Regarding Regional Transit Authority (RTA): Manthe stated that the City would
need to budget $32,000.00 for this item. Members of the committee had questions about how the
figures in the report were calculated, what happens if the cab goes outside the existing area, will
there be an express bus or enough usage for the bus. The committee needs more information from
the RTA to better understand their thinking.

. Discussion Regarding the Counties New Radio System Participation: Manthe stated that the
cost would be approximately $27,000 which is a maintenance fee but also stated that there may be
a need for additional towers to be constructed. Radio costs have come down and some radios will
be paid for through grant monies. At this time Stoughton Utilities is not participating. Public Safety
will also be discussing this issue at their meeting on December 16, 2010. All communities need to
be online by January 1, 2013 but the City of Stoughton needs to let Dane County know in writing by
January 15, 2010. The committee felt that a special meeting should be called with Fire Chief Marty
Lamers and EMS Director Cathy Rigdon present as they have been involved in the discussions and
could answer questions. Motion by Scovotti, seconded by Carter to recommend to Council
President Carl Chenoweth to hold a Committee of the Whole Meeting at 6:00 PM prior to the
Common Council meeting on January 12, 2010 for the purpose of receiving information and
recommendation from Department Heads of EMS, Fire, Public Works and Police. Carried 2-0
without a quorum.

Future Agenda Items: Noxious Weeds Ordinance, Paradise Pond, Storm Water Utility, Coopers
Causeway

Moved by Carter, seconded by Scovotti to adjourn meeting at 8:00 pm. Carried 2-0.

Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, staff member 12/16/09






CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622

(608) 877-8387 Fax

wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

KARL D. MANTHE

Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Activity Report
Streets & Parks Department
Dec 15 —Jan 15
2009 - 2010

The winter has been a mix of everything; light snow, freezing rain, heavy snow (6.8
inches), and mild temps in the 30’s. Crews have been busy salting, plowing, and hauling
snow for much of the last month. We have experienced a few breakdowns with the plow
trucks that has made cleanup a little challenging this year. Christmas tree collection has
started and will go until the end of January.

The new refuse and recycling collection has started and John’s Disposal is doing a great
job. Just need to get residents to read the info provided.

Other activities during the month include;

Christmas Tree Collection
Trim Hanging Branches from Snow Storm
Trash Collection Downtown

Hauling Snow

Fleet Maintenance
Let’s hope for an early spring.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report Dec 15 - Jan 15 2010.doc
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CITY OF STOUGHTON

KARL D. MANTHE
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 .

Street Superintendent
(RERyETS-ERa Bt B2 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Date: January 13, 2010

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Eliminate Honking Horns Traveling Underneath Railroad Overpass on

Coopers Causeway

This item was originally referred to the Public Works Committees from the Public Safety
Committee. At the December 15, 2009 Public Works Committee, it was decided to have
a Public Hearing at the January 19, 2010 meeting on this issue with options to include
one way street, traffic signals, and adding additional signage. I have included the
information from the December meeting in this packet for your review. Please let me
know if you have any questions

S:\public works\Coopers Causeway Jan 19, 2010 Meeting.doc
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CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT
KARL D. MANTHE
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

{608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: December 10, 2009

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Honking Horns - Coopers Causeway

This item is a referral from Public Safety Committee, who requests the Public Works
Committee to look into possible signage solutions and traffic signals. The Public Works
Committee reviewed installing traffic signals at meeting in August of 2007 (information
included) and decided against installing traffic signals and decided to install signs with
the current language.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

S:\public works\Referral from Public Safety Honking Horns Coopers Causeway Dec
2009.doc
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MEMORANDUM

DATE: November 30, 2009

TO: Streets Superintendent Karl Manthe

CC: Vickie Erdahl

FROM:  Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan

RE: Public Works ltems referred from the Public Safety Committee

meeting of November 25, 2009

Attached please find items referred to Public Works from the Public Safety
Committee meeting of November 25, 2009:

* Recommendation to look into possible signage solutions for No Honking at
Coopers Causeway (residents say the current sign is ineffective, too small
and too wordy) and to check into the cost of a traffic warning light/signal to
alert oncoming traffic at Cooper's Causeway.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need anything further. Thanks.

: mph





PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, November 25, 2009-6:00 p.m.

Hall of Fame Room, City Hall

Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan & Eric Olstad.

Absent & Excused: Alderperson Ross Scovotti.

Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Sharon Mason-
Boersma, Sid Boersma, Gary Peterson, Kathryn Peterson, Chris Peterson, and Katie
Peterson. ’

Call to Order: Chairperson Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Petition to cease honking at Cooper’s Causeway: Gary Peterson was present at
this meeting along with family members and neighbors. He stated the constant honking
at Cooper's Causeway is very aggravating. He would like to see bigger and better
signage placed at the site. Police Chief O’Connor stated that honking the horn was a
legitimate use of the horn because Coopers Causeway is a blind intersection. Moved by
McKichan, seconded by Olstad to recommend the Public Works Committee look into
possible signage solutions and to check into the cost of a traffic warning light/signal.
Carried unanimously.






HONKING TRAFFIC SURVEY
Coopers Causeway

Stoughton WI

2009

The honking problem at Coopers Causeway creates a significant source of noise pollution
and irritation to the residents in the area. The continual honking is jarring, unnecessary
and disrespectful to the people that live here. It wakes us up at night, interrupts
homeschooling activities and generally raises the level of anxiety in the neighborhood.

During a Period of time from August 28" to September 14™, 2009 we completed a
honking survey to measure the extent of noise pollution and possible remediation through
improved signage. A total of 6 hours and 20 minutes of traffic and honking observations
in 20 minute segments at Coopers Causeway were taken. We made 3 hours and 20
minutes of observations with the current signage in place. We also made 3 hours of
observations with two “No Honking Please” signs in place on either side of Coopers
Causeway.

With the current signage in place we observed 141 cars that honked 43 times indicating
that honking takes place about 30.5% of the time. With two signs on either side of the
Causeway (about the size of a political add sign) the number of honks declined to 14.7%
of the time (19 honks out of 129 observations). Adequate ‘No Honking’ signs resulted
in a 51.8% reduction in honking at Coopers Causeway. While we could not quantify
it, we also observed on a qualitative basis that the honking that did occur while the signs
were up was generally quieter and less aggressive.

Observations, Details and Conclusions

During the 6 hours and 20 minutes of observations the average traffic count was 43.2 cars
per hour, A 2006 traffic survey (see attached) reports 1100 cars a day on Division Street
just north of Main Street. It also reports 2,700 cars per day crossing the bridge at Forton
Street. The majority of those cars that go over the bridge at Forton Street travel south on
Division towards Main Street but many also go North on Division through Coopers
Causeway toward the hospital or taking a shortcut around the stop lights down town.

We believe it would be reasonable to conservatively estimate that at least 700 cars a day

go through Coopers Causeway.
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With 30.5% of cars honking as they go through the Causeway it would translate into 213
cars needlessly honking their horns every day in a residential neighborhood. Many
drivers honk 2, 3, 4 or more times when going through the Causeway so the actual
number of honks is dramatically higher! In our traffic study of the drivers who honked;
they did so on average of 1.9 times per incident. This results in about 405 car honks
per day in the neighborhoods back yards. In any case the average 43.2 cars per hour
we observed in our survey implies over 13 honkers (or a total of about 25 honks) an
hour. This is not a small problem. It is a nagging, grating, unnecessary and continual
issue.

There is currently a small sign on either side of the causeway stating not to honk between
8pm and 8am per day. The sign is small, poorly placed on the left side of the street, too
wordy (five lines) and most people have already honked multiple times before they
would even theoretically be in a place to read it. Someone recently told us he thought the
sign said to honk between 8pm and 8am.

We are aware that the honking has been an issue in the past. We are simply asking for
adequate no honking signage. An overwhelming majority of the people who pass
through the Causeway pass through safely and quietly without honking. Many more
would do so if asked and I am sure they do not realize how disruptive there behavior is to
the neighborhood. Even when people do honk it does not assure that anyone on the other
side would here it, particularly if their windows were closed and their air conditioner or

radio was on.

We placed two signs on each side of the causeway (about the size of a typical political
advertisement placard). One was at the sign indicating that the road narrows to one lane
which is on the right side of the road about 50 feet from the bridge. The other was placed
at the stop sign. After spending many hours studying this problem we would recommend
reasonably large signs with a simple message “NO HONKING” be placed in similar
locations on the right side of the road. We would also recommend the removal of the
existing signage which is too small, too wordy, poorly placed on the left side of the street

and ineffective.

As our honking survey shows, most people will be considerate if asked. Let’s ask. This
problem is largely unnecessary.

Thank you for your consideration.

McKinley/Prospect Neighborhood





Page three
PETITION FOR NO HONKING ZONE AT COOPERS CAUSEWAY

Please place two prominent “NO HONKING” signs on kither side of Coopers Causeway
to help diminish the noise problem in the area.
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CITY OF STOUGHTOCN

STREET DEPARTMENT
KARL D. MANTHE
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 ’ kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax
ww.cityofstoughton.com

Date: August 15, 2007

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subj éct: Agenda Ttem #1 Public Safety Referral Honking Horn Coopers Causeway

At the July 25, 2007 Public Safety meeting, the referral to have the Public Works
Committee investigate a complaint from Sid Boersma to eliminate honking horns in
the Coopers Causeway area was made. Ihave received an estimate from TAPCO for
traffic signal equipment in the effected area. The cost for materials is $6,515 dollars per
MUTCD standards, with an estimate of $12,000 to $14,000 dollars to install the signals
(using used poles from electrician) for a total of between 18,515 and $20,515 dollars
(not including getting power to the site. Utilities are planning some work in this area and
would be good opportunity put underground pipe in place. Will have cost estimate for
this work at meeting).

Past history for this issue was signage that instructed motorists to “honk their horn”.
Even though the sign has been removed for many years, motorists still on occasion honk
their horn. A less expensive alternative would be to install new signage that reads “No
Honking Horns from 9:00 pm to 7:00 am”. Please let me know if you have any
questions.

S:\public works\Honking Horns Referral from Public Safety Aug 15, 2007.doc
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Karl-Manthe

From: Cindi Sturm
Sent: Thursday, July 26, 2007 9:11 AM
To: Karl Manthe
Subject: Honking on Cooper's Causeway

The Public Safety Committee met last night and discussed Mr. Boersma complaint regarding
honking on Cooper's Causeway. Alderperson Locke attended the meeting and informed the
committee that this item was also being addressed at Public Works and the Public Safety
Committee felt that the item was best addressed there.

Here's an excerpt from the minutes:

Citizen concern regarding honking of car horns on Cooper’s Causeway area of Division
Street: Moved by Griffin, seconded by Lawrence, to refer this item to the Public Works
Committee. Carried unanimously.

Thanks !

Cindi Sturm

Deputy Clerk/Confidential Secretary
City of Stoughton, WI

608.646.0423

Population: 12,755

1 0000041
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orandum

To:  Public Safety Committee
From: Pat O’Connor
. Date: 07-17-07

Re: - July, 2007 meeting

Request to review current ordinances referring to sound (citizen request:
Linda Cooper Ylvisaker): Ms. Ylvisaker's complaint concerns the tenant of a
property in close proximity to hers disturbing her and others in her neighborhood.
We have issued the landlord a warning letter concerning the activity and he in turn
has issued the tenants in question a'5 day riotice. The 5 day notice is a precursor to

. eviction if the problem is not corrected. Weé have also had discussion with the fair
board regarding disqualification of demo cars where the owner has disrupted the
neighbors on a repeated basis.

Cooper's Cause Way noise complaint: Enclosed is an e-mail from Mr. Boersma
concerning vehicles honking their horns at Cooper’s Causeway. In addition to my
response back to Mr. Boersma | also have observed the area. | have noted that
approximately 40% of vehicles using the via duct beeped their horns. The vast
majority beeped once as they entered, with a few beeping 2 or 3 times with quick
taps of the horn. I did not note any that | considered to be excessive. This is not to
say there aren’t some that may be excessive at some time but they were not present
when | was.

Zalk Joseph Request for No Parking At Any Time on Industrial Drive from their
driveway to the driveway of Midwest Rubber 250 Industrial Drive (Mike Miller): Zalk
Joseph reports having two large projects which is going to require them to store the
steel off site. They have identified 2 locations which are within a block of their
business to store the steel beams. However in order to transport the beams to those
locations with their equipment they need the entire width of the street. They are
requesting Industrial Drive to be posted “No Parking at any Time” from Commerce
Road to 250 Industrial Drive. They are requesting the parking restriction be effective
immediately and in effect until May 01, 2008.

RV NTY: )
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TRAFFIC & PARKING CONTROL CO., INC.

@@

TAPCO

_Customer Cony

QUOTE

Celebrating
800 WALL STREET = EIM GROVE, Wi 53122 50 Ve \Number 027992
Phone 262-814-7000 Fax 262-81 4-7017 ea‘rsl‘L;’ D
. ate 07/27/07
Website: www.tapconet.com <& A _
| Page 1
snp To:  |CITY OF STOUGHTON -8l To:  |CITY OF STOUGHTON
SAME . |381 E. MAIN STRERET 835|381 E. MAIN STREET
. .- |STOUGHTON, WI 53589-1799 . |STOUGHTON, WI 53589-1799
Referenca # Expires * | Sisp Terms " Wa | Freignt - . Ship Vis
TRAIN OVERPASS 08/31/07 019 NET 30 01 {PRE/ADD BEST RATE
Quoted By: | CRC "Quoted To:| KARL
o Iteni Dgscr/btiori:. : Quz.mtity.' UM Price | UM Extension
373-01416 | CONTROLLER BQUIPMENT 11EA 4795.00 | EA 4795.00
12276254004 | CABINET EL762 SILV/TF4004 1EA 00 {EA .00
SILVER OUTSIDF/WHITE INSIDE '
122-EPAC3108 CONTROL, EPAC3108/M34 GENESIS » 1EA 00 [EA .00
ACT
SERIAL NUMBER IS:
373-1| "LOADSWITCH" DISCRETE 2 EA 00 EA .00
MODEL# $58-86-3
3732} "FLASHER" DISCRETE 1 EA {0 EA .00
MODE! # SSF-86-3
122-PARZ018 | RELAY FLSH TRNSFR PAR 2018 1A 00 [EA .00
W21ACPX2
395-00302 { DETRCTQR, LM302T/MS 2 CHANNEL 11EA 00| EA B0
122-03103 |3 SEC 12% YEL VERT NO LENSES 4 EA 430.00 |EA 1720.00
POLY CUT Vsr SA103A1CIZYBB30
LEDS INSTALLED
220-00005 | LED 12" RED BALL 4|EA .00 KA .00
W/SPADES DURALED 433-1210-003
220-00010 | LED 12" AMBER BAIL . 41EA 00 EA 00
W/ SPADES DURALED 433-3230-001
220-00019 | LED 12"GREEN BALL (TINTED) 4|EA 00| EA 00
W/SPADES 4332220001
122-FRUJPY BRKT,POLY,YEL 2 ERLIPY 4| EA 53.70 |EA 214.80
373-1380 | STANDARD ALUM 13FT SCH 80 4|EA 210,00 (FA 840.00
6061.76.4.3'0.D., T,Q.E.. . ST ERTEANE RS RAFEIRRF SRR Ny
203-00010 | CAP,4.5 POLE;4C CAP-SGNL Co4dRAY 700 |EA] 28,00
3 HEX HEAD BOLTS W o} o A
203-00014BASE,ALUM, SQ;NO PAINT W/ALUK1 41TA 83:45 |EA 333.80
Shipment Within R SR ﬁf&ﬁiaakzﬁf T Tt
Acc ca By  , ) R N (0 A e : - : R AN B SR S
ggt%;722}fbtzii}-{j:zzfggtztjﬁii 7931.60 .00 00 .00 7931.60
THANK YOUIQR CALLING TAPCO!! THIS OFFER IS SUBJECT TO TERMS AND CONDITIONS SHOWN ON REVERSE SIDE. ]
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Stoughton Utilities

600 South Fourth Street
P.O.Box 383
Stoughton, Wl 53589-0383

Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Needs Since 1886

August 16, 2007

Mr. Karl Manthe
Street Superintendent
515 S. 4™ St.
Stoughton, WI 53589

Re:  Coopers Causeway Traffic Signal/Lighting Project.
Dear Mr. Manthe:

As discussed on August 15, 2007, Stoughton Utilities (SU) is providing an estimate of
your customer contribution to provide an underground primary line extension for the
above referenced project. Your customer contribution under dry weather conditions for
this project is $9,610.00 and is valid through August 24, 2007.

An economy of scales savings can be realized if the City elects to install a 2-inch conduit
within the next two weeks to coincide with our directional boring project in that area.
The estimated customer contribution for this effort is approximately $1,555.00. If and
when the City decides to move forward with the remainder of the project in the future an
additional cost of approximately $4,265.00 (using 2007 costs) would be the customer’s
contribution to complete this project. As you can see, the City could save approximately
$3,790.00 if a decision can be made before next week Friday.

The owner (City of Stoughton) shall be responsible for the following:

e Providing us with a field location for the transformer placement.
* Installation of transformer and metering protection as outline in the attached
documents.

Upon receipt of the prepayment, this project shall be scheduled for a site meeting with
you or your designee to finalize the proposed construction route.

Your required prepayment will be adjusted upon completion of the project to reflect
actual costs. This adjustment may require an additional payment from you or a refund

from SU.

Office 608-873-3379
Fax 608-873-4878
stoughtonutilities.com
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daytime it is worse and sometimes the honking starts at the Luke Stoughton house and goes clear through the intersection. |
believe it is sort of a game for these folks and sometimes the cars go through without stopping at all. Very often drivers will do
the "beep, beep, beep, beep, beep” game/song. The neighbors around us are very angry and upset. | have complained to
the police department and others have also complained. | know even some police personnel at our own PD honk, because
one has admitted it to me. Seems that everyone is disturbing the peace and believe they have a license to do so. There
could be many traffic tickets issued for folks not stopping and many more for disturbing the peace but there are not. | am not
aware of any citations and there could and should be many. There also could be mirrors to see around the corner. There
could be signs saying this is a residential neighborhood and stop-don't honk. | don't want folks in my neighborhood taking the
law into their own hands because of the total unresponsiveness of the City and police department and railroad folks. There
has been some talk about having some of us putting up signs and even doing our own civil arresting or worse. Some have

. talked of following some of these people who honk to their homes and honk near their residences late at night. In the summer
we notice it more with windows open, but it is a problem all year long. Would it be possible to have this as a topic/agenda of
the City Council, before vigilante neighbors start to do their own things to correct the problem? | surely would appreciate your
help with this and appreciate your.response because the Police department says it is not their area of jurisdiction for signs or
whatever. Please help! Sid Boersma

Sid Boersma, LCSW-Care Manager, Social Worker
Office Phone: 309-782-4910
Sidney.G.Boersma@amedd.army.mil

CBHCO WI RIA

1 Rock Island Arsenal

Rock Island, 1L 61299-7530

Staff Duty: 877-874-0676

Fax: 309-782-0611

Conﬁdgnﬁality Note: This e-mail is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed, and may ‘contain information that is privileged, confidential, or
otherwise protected from disclosure. Dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail or the information herein by anyone other than the intended recipient is
prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please nofify the sender by reply e-mail and destroy the original message and all copies.

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE

C[Jassiﬁcation: UNCLASSIFIED
Caveats: NONE

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE
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referred to Public WOrks or Public Safety for considereation.
Take care

Pat Oconnor

From: Boersma, Sidney G Mr Innovative Management [mailto:Sidney.G.Boersma@amedd.army.mil]
Sent: Tuesday, July 03, 2007 1:32 PM
To: Pat O Connor

Subject: FW: Honking on our street (UNCLASSIFIED)

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE

From: Boersma, Sidney G Mr Innovative Management
Sent: Tuesday, July 03, 2007 1:24 PM

To: 'hjohnson@ci.stoughton.wi.us'

Cc: 'stoughtoneditor@wcinet.com'

Subject: FW: Honking on our street (UNCLASSIFIED)

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE

From: Boersma, Sidney G Mr Innovative Management
Sent: Tuesday, July 03, 2007 1:09 PM :
To: Boersma, Sidney G Mr Innovative Management; 'DDuranczyk@ci.stoughton.wi.us'; 'lweiss@ci.stoughton.wi.us';
'SSwangstu@ci.stoughton.wi.us'

Cc: 'mason-boersma@co.dane.wi.us'

Subject: RE: Honking on our street (UNCLASSIFIED)

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED
Caveats: NONE

Sorry. Mistyped. We live at 243 E. McKinley St. Still need help though. Sid

From: Boersma, Sidney G Mr Innovative Management

Sent: Tuesday, July 03, 2007 12:13 PM

To: 'DDuranczyk@ci.stoughton.wi.us'; 'lweiss@ci.stoughton.wi.us'; 'SSwangstu@ci.stoughton.wi.us'
Cc: 'mason-boersma@co.dane,wi.us'

Subject: Honking on our street (UNCLASSIFIED)

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE FruuyGd

Dear Alderpersons: | am writing to appeal to you for help. | am Sid Boersma. Sharon and | live at 243 E. Mc_KinIeyStreet, in
your district #1. We are on the river and right across from the railroad bridge where cars continuously honk their horns when
going under the bridge. In the summer it is just terrible and sometimes the honking wakes us up at 2:00 AM. During the
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Cindi Sturm

From: Pat O Connor

Sent:  Tuesday, July 17, 2007 1:20 PM

To: Cindi Sturm

Subject: FW: Honking on our street (UNCLASSIFIED)

Hi Cindi
I think we should include this on the agenda as well.

Thanks

Pat O

From: Boersma, Sidney G Mr Innovative Management [mailto:Sidney.G.Boersma@amedd.army.mil]
Sent: Thursday, July 05, 2007 5:28 PM .

To: Pat O Connor

Cc: Denise Duranczyk; Larry Weiss; Sonny Swangstu; Helen Johnson; Luann Alme; Karl Manthe; mason-
boersma@co.dane.wi.us

Subject: RE: Honking on our street (UNCLASSIFIED)

Classification: UNCLASS!F!ED

Caveats: NONE

Pat: Thanks for the quick response. We surely would appreciate anything you can do. Just a small tap on the horn isn't so
bad-we expected that. People often use the horn so they don't have to stop and I would think citations for this behavior to be
very appropriate. The mirrors would help. Signs to inform that we are in a residential area would be good and tickets for the
beeping 5-6 times and disturbing the peace in this way would be totally appropriate | think. Beeping is a game for many of the
folks using the causeway, perhaps part of the past but not right none the less. Also, people are now fishing on that side of the
river and | am concerned for the kids when a car goes through there at 10-15 MPH without stopping-it happens from both
ways. Sometimes it appears people are playing "chicken” on that street. People know it is not a well patroled area. At night
there is absolutely no reason for honking because car lights on the other side can be seen very readily. Some of

the residents on McKinley and Prospect are very angry and upset about the situation and somehow this needs to be

remedied. Sid

From: Pat O Connor [mailto:poconnor@ci.stoughton.wi.us]

Sent: Thursday, July 05, 2007 3:56 PM

To: Boersma, Sidney G Mr Innovative Management

Cc: DDuranczyk@ci.stoughton.wi.us; lweiss@ci.stoughton.wi.us; SSwangstu@ci.stoughton.wi.us; Helen Johnson; Luann

Alme; Karl Manthe
Subject: RE: Honking on our street (UNCLASSIFIED)

Thank you for your note Sid,

I recognize the frequent honking of car horns is annoying to you and your neighbors. Although | have not spoken to you about
this issue, | recall the Public Safety Committee discussed it a couple of years ago in response to a different complaint.
Although I do not have the 24 X 7 presence that you do, what | observe is the drivers honking their horns once or twice to
alert oncoming traffic. | believe this is a proper use of the horn considering the blind entry way to the corridor. Previously there
was a sign requiring the honking of the horn prior to entering the viaduct. This sign was in place for a significant period of
time - one department head recalled the sign when they were a child — creating a behavior that is irritating to you even with
the sign removed. | also recognize that things have changed overtime such as the deveopment in which you live, as well as
your residence being in close proximity to Coopers causeway. Wheri the beeping of the horn is done for other purposes
unrelated to safety then they would be in violation. | have referred your complaint to Karl Manthe to consider the placement of
a mirror. Again my recollection that this was considered previously but not implemented. After speaking with Karl | can have it
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designed at that time to handle a 100 year rainfall event with an overflow pipe to another greenway.
The pipe between the areas is of some concern due to the angel and length of the pipe.

At this time there was a lengthy question & answer period.

Scheel stated that the Pond is being re-evaluated and that the DNR has some say in how we would
proceed with some type of clean up to the pond as part of the pond is designated as “wetlands”.

Will Venske, President of Kensington Square Condo Assc., commended the City Departments on
their great response to the numerous calls and a job well done.

The Street Department will be checking the area and pipes for debris to make sure all are clear for
proper drainage with the continued rains.

4. Referral from Public Safety Committee-Honking Horns in Coopers Causeway Area: Manthe
distributed information on the costs to install electricity, traffic signals, and lighting to this area. After
a brief discussion the committee decided to use an informational sign to alleviate the situation.
Motion by Locke, seconded by Chenoweth to direct staff to produce and place an
informational sign that states no honking between the hours of 8:00 PM thru 8:00 AM. Motion
carried 4-0.

5. Proposed Changes Special Assessments for Curb & Gutter: Manthe made the proposed
changes to the Ordinance Section 64-7 of the Stoughton Municipal Code. All curb & gutter
replacement or new installation will be covered at 100% by the city. Sidewalks will remain 50 % by
city & homeowner. Damaged sidewalks, aprons & carriage walks will by covered 100% by the
homeowner. Curb radius & handicap ramps will by covered 100% by the City. Motion by Locke,
seconded by Swangstu to recommend to Common Council to approve the amendments to the
Ordinance Section 64-7 as follows — the City will cover 100% of the costs for the repair /
replacement / new installation of curb & gutter. Motion carried 4-0.

6. Proposed 2008 Draft Budget: (Planning & Development Department): Scheel presented his
_ budget to the Committee stating that increased utilities represented a large proportion of his
increases as his budget covers most City buildings. Motion by Locke, seconded by Swangstu to
approve the budget and forward to the Mayor, Finance Director and Committee. Motion
carried 4-0.

7. Proposed 2008 Draft Budget: (Street Department): .Manthe presented the Street Department
budget to the Committee stating that increased utilities and gas costs where major areas for the
increases in the budget. Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Christianson to approve the
budget and forward to the Mayor, Finance Director and Committee. Motion carried 4-0.

8. Damage to Pedestrian Bridge Update: Manthe distributed information regarding correspondence
from Liberty Mutual and an inspection report from Kjohnson Engineers. At this time estimates to
repair the bridge are: 1) concrete - $71,000 and 2) wood - $85,000. Others thoughts concerning the
bridge was to make it an actual one-way bridge (not just pedestrian) or make it a covered walking
bridge.

Chenoweth discussed his concerns about residents that disregard the keep off signs as this could
lead to another potential disaster and asked that the Street Department find a another way to secure
the bridge.

This issue will be brought back to the agenda in September.

9. Fourth Street Dam Evaluation Update: The dam was inspected on July 30, 2007. Mead & Hunt
along with the DNR were on site to do the inspection. The inspection was a full depth inspection of
the tainter gates, sleuth gate, concrete structure, spillway, river banks, weir, powerhouse, head race
and tail race. On Wednesday August 1%, Street Department staff took on the task of replacing 4







CITY OF STOUGHTON

i KARL D. MANTHE
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 X
Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Date: January 13,2010

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Paradise Pond Update

Planning & Development Director Rodney Scheel will provide committee with update on
Paradise Pond Project. If any material becomes available for this topic, it will be updated
on the web site or distributed at the meeting. Please let me know if you have any
questions.
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FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

February 16, 2010 Public Works Meeting

Rules & Regulations of Cemetery Board

Street Closing Permit Process

Noxious Weeds Ordinance Sections 58-8 (6) & 10-317 (a)(2)
Paradise Pond Update

Storm Water Utility

Stoughton Tree Ordinance

Japanese Knotweed Moratorium
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